SOUTH BRISTOL TOWN BOARD MEETING

December 28, 2001


YEAR END MEETING
The year end meeting of the South Bristol Town 

Dec. 28, 2001
Board was called to order at 6:00pm at the Town Hall, 6500 Gannett Hill Rd. W., Naples, NY 

PRESENT
Daniel Marshall, Supervisor


Mitchell Cornish, Councilman


Dale Stoker, Councilman


Beverly Wilson, Councilman


Thomas Hawks, Councilman

RECORDING SECRETARY
Mary Jane Thompson, Deputy Town Clerk

OTHERS
Larry & Kathy Duel, Margaret Dunn, Donna Goodwin

APPRECIATION
Supr. Marshall presented a Certificate of Appreciation to Councilwoman Wilson for her four years of dedication as a Board member.

MEDICAL INSURANCE
Increases in Blue Cross/Blue Shield were discussed and will be reviewed in the future.

AUDIT BOOKS
On motion of Councilman Hawks seconded by Councilwoman Stoker the Town Board audit of the books of the Bookkeeper, Justices, Supervisor, Tax Collector and Town Clerk was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Marshall, Cornish, Stoker, Wilson, and Hawks.

AUDIT HIGHWAY FUND
On motion of Councilwoman Wilson seconded by Councilman Hawks the Highway Fund bills, abstract #13, numbers 238 through 240 for a total of $624.38 were ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Marshall, Cornish, Stoker, Wilson, and Hawks.

AUDIT GENERAL FUND
On motion of Councilman Hawks seconded by Councilman Cornish the General Fund bills, abstract #13, numbers 560 through 568 for a total of $3,938.47 were ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Marshall, Cornish, Stoker, Wilson, and Hawks.

BUDGET AMENDMENT
On motion of Councilman Cornish seconded by Councilwoman Wilson the following budget amendments were ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Marshall, Cornish, Stoker, Wilson, and Hawks:


Debit  A599     Appropriated Fund Bal    $295.81


Credit A1640.22 Cold Storage Bldg         $295.81


Debit  A599     Appropriated Fund Bal     $425.00


Credit DA5112.2G Perm. Impr. Guide R. $425.00

TRANSFERS
On motion of Councilman Hawks seconded by Councilman Cornish the following transfers were ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Marshall, Cornish, Stoker, Wilson, and Hawks:


From A9030.8 to A1110.4
   $199.95


From A9030.8 to A3310.4
$2,000.00


From A1910.4 to A1640.4
$44.06

OUTSTANDING BILL
Councilman Stoker asked if $2,000 for Accent Stripe will be paid in full.


Highway Supt. Duel said that the company has accepted that amount as payment in full.

RESIGNATION
A resignation was received from Paul Moore who served on the Zoning Board of Appeals.

FIRE SUBSTATION
Councilman Hawks and Supr. Marshall attended a meeting with the Village of Naples and Maxfield Hose officers, at which time a Town of South Bristol substation was discussed.  Councilman Hawks said that getting qualified volunteers to man it appears to be the biggest problem.

ADJOURN
On motion of Councilman Hawks, seconded by Councilman Stoker and carried the meeting adjourned at 6:25pm.


Minutes taken by Deputy Clerk Thompson.


Respectively submitted:


Betty Collins


Town Clerk

